## **Sue Dowling**

To:

Subject:

Smalley, Robert (REA226/4)

Dear Robert

Reading Winter Wonderland Applicant's Bundle

Thank you for your recent emails.

I now attach the Applicant's bundle for circulation to the Committee and to those that have lodged Representations against the issue of the licence. Kindly confirm safe receipt.

There has been one significant development in recent weeks. As you will note, under the Licence to Use the land (finalised in June 2022), the noise level clauses (page 31 and top of 32) set the limit at 65dBA Laeq 15 minutes. Since that time, the Council has indicated that for future events they would be looking for that level to be 63 dBA (see page 12 – Email from Mr Luke Lloyd). Our Client has confirmed that notwithstanding the binding contract between the parties, he is content to agree to a variation of that clause to the 63 dBA now requested.

With kind regards Sue